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June 14, 2019 
 
Assemblymember Wood 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 942849 
Sacramento, CA 94249-0002 
 
RE: Support SB 424 (Jackson) – Tobacco Products: single-use and multi-use as amended 
 
 
Dear Assemblymember Quirk: 
 
On behalf of the California Product Stewardship Council (CPSC) and its affiliate, the National 
Stewardship Action Council (NSAC), the hundreds of local government and private sector 
partners that the two organizations represent, and the undersigned organizations, we thank you 
for authoring SB 424 addressing tobacco product waste, a known human and environmental 
health hazard1-3.  

CPSC’s mission is to shift California’s product waste management system from one focused on 
government-funded and ratepayer financing to one that relies on producer responsibility in order 
to reduce public costs and drive improvements in product design. CPSC was so successful they 
created NSAC, a national organization in 2015, to Advocate to achieve a Circular Economy in 
the United States. 
 
Tobacco waste is extremely costly to local government 4 and those costs will dramatically 
increase as State water capture requirements are phased-in. We strongly support SB 424 to 
reduce tobacco waste at the source and prevent pollution. Pollution prevention is far less 
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expensive than end-of-life capture devices and clean-up, which never capture the all the 
chemicals and pollution from tobacco waste. 
  
We, the undersigned, strongly SUPPORT SB 424. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
 

Doug Kobold, Executive Director                  Heidi Sanborn, Executive Director 
California Product Stewardship Council National Stewardship Action Council 
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Organizational Sign-on: 

 
Nate Miley, County Supervisor District 4 
Alameda County 

 

  
Wendy Sommer, Executive Director 
StopWaste 

 
 
 
Lauren Cullum, Policy Advocate 
Sierra Club California 
 

 
Nick Lapis, Director of Advocacy 
Californians Against Waste 
 

 
Emily Parker, Coastal and Marine Scientist 
Heal the Bay 
 

 
Stiv Wilson, Campaigns Director 
The Story of Stuff Project 

 
Angela T. Howe, Esq., Legal Director 
Surfrider Foundation 
 

 
Ruth Abbe, President 
Zero Waste USA 
 

 
Katherine O'Dea, Executive Director  
Save Our Shores 

 
Dianna Cohen, Chief Executive Officer  
Plastic Pollution Coalition 

 

 
Anna Cummins, Co-Founder and Executive 
Director 
The 5 Gyres Institute 
 

 
Leslie Mintz Tamminen, Director 
Seventh Generation Advisors 
  

 
Mati Waiya, Executive Director 
Wishtoyo Chumash Foundation 
 

 
Christopher Chin, Executive Director 
The Center for Oceanic Awareness, 
Research, and Education (COARE) 
 

 
Miriam Gordon, Program Director 
UPSTREAM  
 

 
Beverly Hanstrom, CEO/Owner 
Colorado Medical Waste, Inc 
 

 
 

David Stitzhal, President 
Full Circle Environmental 
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Shell Cleave, Founder 
Sea Hugger 
 

 
Abbie Beane, Managing Director 
The Offset Project 
 
 

 
Thomas E. Novotny, MD MPH, CEO 
Cigarette Butt Pollution Project 
 

 
Justin Malan, Executive Director 
California Association Environmental 
Health Administrators 
 

 
Steve Devine, Program Manager 
County of Marin, Public Works 
 
 

 
Andria Ventura, Toxics Program Manager 
Clean Water Action/Clean Water Fund 
 
 
 

Colleen Foster, President 
California Resource Recovery Association 
 
 

 
Michael Gross, Director of Sustainability, 
Zanker Recycling

 
Susan Klassen, Interim Executive Director 
Zero Waste Sonoma 

 
Eric Zetz, Chair 
SWANA California Chapter’s Legislative Task Force  

 
 
 

Rachel Kippen, Chair  
Santa Cruz County Tobacco Education Coalition 


